
                 Lawrence Township Trustees                                          Regular 
 
 
 

            Thursday May 8, 2014 
 
The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. 
Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman 
Ritterbeck. All Trustees were present. The minutes of the last meeting were approved. 
The following bills were presented for approval.  
The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written. The Board received 
a letter from the Ohio EPA approving a $7,500 payment from the River Park Fund to pay 
Earth’n Wood to run the compost for all of 2014. Motion by Ritterbeck and seconded by 
Ackerman to accept the Village of Bolivars’ decision to calculate a payment for their share 
of the composting fee paid to the Township based on the number of residents in Bolivar.  
Roll call, Ritterbeck yes, Haueter Abstain, Ackerman yes. Money from Village of Bolivar 
and the Village of Zoar to go back into the River Park Fund.  Motion by Ritterbeck and 
seconded by Haueter to spend up to $800 for riprap on Bimeler and Rick Niblick property 
to help with a water problem. Roll call Haueter yes, Ritterbeck yes and Ackerman yes.  
Motion by Ackerman and seconded by Ritterbeck to approve Resolution 15-14 showing 
support for Ohio Severance Tax to be returned to the counties impacted by shale 
development. Roll call Haueter yes, Ritterbeck yes and Ackerman yes. Trustees agreed to 
participate in the Health Departments 2014 mosquito spraying program. Motion by 
Ackerman and seconded by Haueter to hire Alex Watson for part time summer help at 
$8.00 per hour to end Labor Day or until no longer needed. Roll call Haueter yes, 
Ritterbeck yes and Ackerman yes. Motion by Ackerman and seconded by Ritterbeck to 
approve the following terms of expiration for the Zoning Commission, S. Koehlinger 2016, 
J. Walsh 2015, E. McGovern 2014, F. Bachman 2015, G. Downes Jr. 2017 and Zoning 
Board of Appeals A. Mark 2017, R. Harvey 2015, A. Salapack 2014, S. Edwards 2015 and 
D. Besse 2016 and will be subject to renewal at the end of their term. Roll call Haueter yes, 
Ritterbeck yes and Ackerman yes. The Board then discussed Township affairs in general 
and a motion to adjourn was made and so ordered by the Chairman.   
 
ATTEST:                                                      APPROVED: 
______________________, Fiscal Officer  ___________________, Chairman 
John P. McClellan.                                       Matthew S. Ritterbeck  
______________________, Trustee            ___________________, Trustee                
Mike Haueter                                                Don Ackerman    


